Email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.



July 15, 2019

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Speaker of the House of Representatives The United States House of Representatives

RE: H.R. 748, The Middle Class Health Benefits Tax Repeal Act of 2019

Dear Madame Speaker:

On behalf of The Council of Insurance Agents and Brokers ("The Council"), I write to express our members' strong support for H.R. 748, The Middle Class Health Benefits Tax Repeal Act of 2019. The legislation repeals the looming "Cadillac Tax" that undermines the employer sponsored insurance market. The "Cadillac tax" is a 40% tax on the value of employer-sponsored health coverage that exceeds certain benefit thresholds – estimated to be \$11,100 for self-only coverage and \$29,750 for family coverage in 2022. We thank Congressman Joe Courtney and Mike Kelly for their leadership on this important issue, and urge members of the House of Representatives to support H.R. 748.

By way of background, The Council represents the largest and most successful employee benefits and property/casualty agencies and brokerage firms. Council member firms annually place more than \$300 billion in commercial insurance business in the United States and abroad. Council members conduct business in some 30,000 locations and employ upwards of 350,000 people worldwide. In addition, Council members specialize in a wide range of insurance products and risk management services for business, industry, government, and the public.

The "Cadillac Tax," has been delayed twice by Congress to protect Americans from its harmful impact. But the latest implementation date of 2022 continues to cause an adverse effect on the affordability and quality of health coverage available to employees and their families. The Kaiser Family Foundation notes that deductibles have risen 89% since 2010, while wage growth has remained comparatively flat.

The tax was intended to impact Americans with "gold-plated" plans, but the reality is that very modest plans covering low- and moderate-income working families will trigger the tax. More than 181 million Americans – including retirees, low- and moderate-income families, public-sector employees, small business owners, nonprofit workers and the self-employed – currently depend on employer-provided health coverage. Employer provided

coverage covers more Americans than Medicare and Medicaid combined. This tax has real and harmful consequences – Americans cannot afford to pay more for their health care.

Thank you again for your continued efforts to address these important issues. If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Joel Kopperud at 202-661-4311 or joel.kopperud@ciab.com.

Best,

Ken A. Crerar

President/CEO

The Council

Joel Wood

Ken a Geran Jack word

SVP, Government Affairs

The Council

Joel Kopperud

VP, Government Affairs

for Kopfend

The Council

Follow on Twitter Friend on Facebook Follow on LinkedIn Forward to Friend

The Council of Insurance Agents & Brokers is the premier association for the top regional, national and international commercial insurance and employee benefits intermediaries worldwide. Council members are market leaders who annually place 85 percent of U.S. commercial property/casualty insurance premiums and administer billions of dollars in employee benefits accounts. With expansive international reach, The Council fosters industry wide relationships around the globe by engaging lawmakers, regulators and stakeholders to promote the interests of its members and the valuable role they play in the mitigation of risk for their clients. Founded in 1913, The Council is based in Washington, D.C.

www.ciab.com

Copyright © 2019, All rights reserved.

Our mailing address is:

The Council of Insurance Agents & Brokers 701 Pennsylvania Ave NW Suite 750 Washington, DC 20004

Manage your preferences or unsubscribe here.